EXCERPT FROM THE OCTOBER 6, 2004 RTC STAFF REPORT ON THE 2001 – 2002 PEER AGENCY COMPARISON REPORT
Peer Agency Comparison
The new process for peer agency comparisons called for in Strategy M-3 was established following discussions with the RTC at committee meetings in May, July and September of 2003. Those discussions produced an agreed-upon peer group of 27 transit agencies against which King County Metro would be compared on the basis of: 

· Percent Change in Boardings per Revenue Hour

· Percent Change in Operating Cost per Revenue Hour

· Percent Change in Boardings per Capita

Throughout those 2004 discussions Transit staff pointed out the problems with developing a meaningful comparison of transit agencies where so many variables come into play: local economy; service areas size, topography and development pattern; transit service policies, (e.g. peak vs. all-day emphasis); mix of products (bus, trolley, train etc.); and data reliability and reporting practices to name a few.

The memorandum accompanying the Peer Agency Comparison Report includes a discussion of King County Metro Transit’s relative performance by the three comparison measures. Many valuable insights are provided into the factors affecting Metro’s performance with specific examples to illustrate the impacts of these factors. For example, operating cost growth is attributed to wage, benefit and worker’s compensation costs as well as the expense of converting the existing bus fleet burn low-sulfur diesel fuel. However, these explanations of Metro’s performance are not linked in any meaningful way to the performance of the 27 peer agencies beyond a simple notation of the group average in each category. The explanations are useful but, without knowing what factors explain the performances of each peer agency, there is no valid context for evaluating Metro’s performance. A discussion of trends in Metro’s Boardings per Hour, Operating Cost per Hour and Boardings per Capita is not enhanced by raw data on other transit agencies, especially when there is such dramatic fluctuation in the positions of those agencies between the previous report, covering the years 1998 -2001, and the current one.  For example, the top five agencies in boardings per hour changed completely from one report to the next, with the top performer in one report (Dallas) dropping to the bottom in the next. Potentially meaningful comparisons such as Metro’s performance relative to the group in both reports, as shown in the following table, requires substantially more information in order to evaluate it.

Metro Ranking Among Peer Agencies
	Change in:
	1998-2001
	2001-2002

	· Boardings per Hour
	5
	23

	· Operating Cost per Hour
	9
	17

	· Boardings per Capita
	11
	17


These problems are consistent with the concerns initially raised at the creation of this peer agency comparison project. Obtaining the level of agency-by-agency information necessary to provide a context for Metro’s performance numbers would be a major undertaking and, apparently, is not done consistently and reliably by anyone else in the industry. In today’s discussion with Transit Division staff, the committee may wish to explore refinements to the peer agency approach, perhaps focusing upon a group small and similar enough to allow a more meaningful comparison.

